
   
 

   
 

Minutes of the Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee 
Thursday, June 4, 2020 6:00 p.m. Virtual Meeting 

Citizen Representatives 

Present 
Mitch Drummond 
Nathan Leigh 
Elaine Meek 
Lauren Wagner 
Sarah Kobos 
Larry Mitchell 
J.D. Walker 

Absent 
Ken Graham 
Adam Vanderburg 
Kolby Webster 
 

  
Institutional Representative 
Jane Ziegler, INCOG 
Brent Stout, City of Tulsa 
Payton Wynes, City of Tulsa Planning 
J.T. Paganelli, City of Tulsa Planning 
Viplava Putta, INCOG 
Zhao Wu, INCOG 
Landis Masner, Tulsa Hub 

Guests 
Kara Joy McKee 

Welcome/Vision 

Drummond called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. 

Approval of the Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting of May 7, 2020, were approved as presented. 

Accomplishments  

The members noted the following projects completed or in progress: 

• Boulder Ave. two-way 

• Sidewalks 11th & Sheridan 

• Sidewalks Memorial at 81st, 91st, and Creek Turnpike 

• 15th Street Bike Lanes and ADA Ramps 

• Edison Ave. Bike Lanes 

• 3rd /4th Street 

• Mingo Valley Trail new sections 

Reporting Issues and Acknowledgements 

Stout suggested that contacting the project manager is the most effective way to report issues 
right after a project is concluded. The members suggested adding a field in the Tulsa 311 app 
for positive feedback. 
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INCOG Update 

Jane Ziegler shared updates on INCOG projects. 

Grant Application for River Trails. The City of Tulsa and the City of Jenks have submitted an 
application for grant funds to extend and improve the River Trails southward on both sides of 
the river. BPAC submitted a letter of support. Grant awards will be announced in Fall 2020. 

Regional Trail Logo. The new regional trail branding is complete. The name is 918-Trails and 
the tagline is “This Is Your Trail.” A sign manual is available to guide municipalities to standards 
for wayfinding sign design. A two-month media campaign will launch once River Parks has 
installed new signs. BPAC members are invited to promote the new branding beginning in July. 

New Regional Bike Map. The new “subway style” (not to scale) regional bike map is published 
on the INCOG website. It will be updated about every 18 months. 

This Machine. Tulsa Bike Share is replacing its entire fleet with 160 electric bikes which will be 
deployed next week. The system is supported by a new app and a new vendor. 

Active Transportation Priority Score Model 

Wynes shared a presentation and described the Active Transportation Priority Score model 
including data points and weighting. Members made suggestions for additional data points and 
commended INCOG planners for the quality of the model. 

Other Business 

Parklets. Councilor McKee is working with DCC to expedite the parklet approval process so 
that restaurants may utilize parking spaces for outside dining. She invited BPAC members to 
review the proposal when it is published with the City Council agenda. 

Neighborhood Street Closures. City staff are investigating procedures to allow neighborhood 
residents to close city streets to provide more outdoor recreation space during COVID-19 
lockdown. 

Upcoming Events 

The Infrastructure Committee will meet virtually on June 15, 2020. The next BPAC meeting will 
be held virtually on July 9, 2020. 

Adjournment 

Drummond adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m. 

Attachments 

Agenda 
Minutes of the Meeting of May 7, 2020 
Chair’s Presentation including Agenda 
Tulsa Planning Active Transportation Priority Score Presentation 
 


